
Dr. H. KelU{tan 
737 North Michigan Avenue, uite 509 
Chicago, Illinois 60611 

Dear Dr. Koliki n: 

November 13, 19 73 

c recoi ved a check in the amount of $200. 00 from the 
Peter G. and Elizabeth Torosian Foundation. The check w s made 
out to the Armenian Prelacy. 

Before epositing it I want to make certain that lt is indeed 
for us nnd whether it is for a special purpose. 

Please let me kear from you soon. 

Archbishop Torkom Manoogian just received a wire from 
Etchmiadztn informing him that the humidifiers have been r eceived. 

Best wtahes. 

Sin~rely, 

Jack Antreassian 
Executive Director 


